
 
 

 

April 2011 
 

President’s Message 
 
          Well spring is supposed to be here, but all we get is rain! That makes 
playing golf very difficult. 
I would like to welcome all the new members! Remember this is now your 
club.  We all would like to meet you and play a round of golf. A good way 
to get into the club spirit is to come to the open meeting on April 21st at 6: 
30 PM. A lot of changes have taken place over the years and this year is no 

different. The tournaments so far have been great and turnout is up! Always check your schedule 
and sign up early.  You will receive an email reminder notice for signup deadlines and these are 
a must to meet. I know that the tournament director does try very hard to get all players in the 
tournaments, however, when you miss a deadline it is very difficult because we only get a certain 
amount of tee times. 
  To all members I would like to remind you about The David Oxley Tournament.  For 
over 40 years we have sponsored a great junior golf tournament in June to honor a young man 
that left us way too early in life. We could not host this Premier Event without your help and 
support. Monetary donations are needed for this event so we can help the youth in our 
community. Volunteers are also needed the day of the tournament. Please help our club continue 
its efforts to support junior golf and keep this event going strong.                                                                                                             
Again I hope to see all of you at the open meeting! Let’s make this a very good year. 
 
Your President 
Charlie Aichele 
                      



 

 

                        

                        

                         

Vice President’s Message 
 
 Greetings club members! 
It is time for you to dust off your clubs and come on out to the course. I 
know that if there is some rust in that swing there is no better place than 
on the driving range. Because it is still a little bit cool outside, warm up 
well before you try to swing at that little white ball. Your body will thank 
you later. 

   I want to express my sincere thanks to Freida Aichele for her excellent council as the rules 
chairperson. She has spent countless hours learning the rules of golf and many more advising our 
club members. She has passed along the rules chairperson position and continues to serve on the 
executive board as a member at large. I know if you have a question about the rules of golf, she 
will continue to help you obtain the correct answer. Freida, thank you again, for your many years 
of dedicated service to The Roseville Golf Club.     
Thanks to all of you that have supported our 50/50 raffles at our home tournaments. We are 
raising some much needed funds that will be used at our annual Awards/ Christmas party. This 
party will be held at Sierra View Country Club on December 3rd. I hope you will mark your 
calendar now so you will not forget about this evening of Fun, Food, Dancing, and a few more 
surprises thrown in for good measure. There will be more information to follow in our next 
newsletter. 
Thanks for listening, see YOU on the course!   
 
Tim Bryan 
Vice President 
Roseville Golf Club   
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Tournament Director’s Message 
My fellow RGC members, 
  I would like to thank all of those hearty souls who have come out for 
the first few tournaments of the 2011 season. I know the weather is 
usually a crap shoot this time of the year but, for the most part, we have 
been very fortunate to have avoided “downpours” that usually wreak 
havoc on our play dates in these winter months. But the spring weather 
is just around the corner and I hope to see most of you “can come out 
and play” in our events. 

  I would like to thank Bob Pando for his service to RGC and his advice and counsel to the Rules 
committee as well as myself. He has always “stepped” up when asked and has never shunned a 
task that we asked him to complete. He and his family are moving back to the bay area and we 
wish him well. He has also made it clear that he will be back to play in tournaments whenever 
his obligations will allow and we are glad to hear that. 
   I was made aware of a news tidbit that happened recently and it involved one of our members. 
If you are not aware of the GCAMTOUR, it is a tour sponsored by the Golf Channel and it 
affords local talent the opportunity to participate in national amateur events held throughout the 
country. One of these events was the Winchester Championship held on February 27th.at 
Winchester Country Club in Meadow Vista, California. Our own Pamas Bhatti entered this 
tournament and managed to top the field and came back with the Championship trophy. Prior to 
the Winchester event he also participated in a GCAMTOUR event at Yocha Dehe Golf Club at 
Cache Creek. He didn’t return with a championship from that event but it fueled his desire to 
compete at the Winchester Championship. Anyone who knows Pamas knows that once he makes 
his mind up to do something, he is unstoppable and will not be denied. If you would like to read 
more about his accomplishment, go the following link for more information.  
 
.http://thegolfchannel.bluegolf.com/bluegolf/thegolfchannel11/event/thegolfchannel11228/index.
htm  
 
We have many more tournaments scheduled at Diamond Oaks as well as some weekend   
“away” events. These “away, away” events as I like to call them usually are best served with an 
overnight stay, although it’s not necessary. If you would like to travel and play just one of the 
days where an overnight stay does not fit with your schedule, then that is just fine with us, so feel 
free to sign up. Our next overnight trip is to Carson City for a play date at Silver Oak GC and 
Dayton Valley GC the weekend of May 21st and 22nd and I would suggest that you make 
reservations early if you are planning to stay overnight for both days. A few of us have found 
rooms reasonably priced at the Best Western in Carson City. With the early tee times that we 
were able to secure, a long drive from Reno or elsewhere may not be the best idea, but that is for 
you to determine. 
Play well and have fun. 
 
Neil Thomas 
Tournament Director 
Roseville Golf Club 



 
Tournament Bookkeeper’s Message   
 
 
 
Thanks to all of you for your patience while I learn my new job.  Along the 
way I will occasionally make mistakes and will do everything I can to 
correct them. Things are starting to move much smoother now. But, I see 
some trends that you can help with:  

 
1, Look at your calendar to see if you can play on the tournament day(s) 
2, Get your entries in on time with your name (legible please) on the entry slips  
3, Add your choice of foursome partners if you so choose  
4, Submit other requests – like early or late tee times. 
  
Reminder - we have our first away tournaments in Carson City (Silver Oak and Dayton Valley) 
coming up in May. The courses have requested firm player counts by April 20, which is two 
days before our deadline, so get your entries in early. 
 
I will continue to deliver your unredeemed prizes and refunds on tournament days or whenever 
we can make arrangements to meet.  The following players have refunds or skins money left 
over from 2010, and if you don’t claim it by May 1, 2011 it will be transferred into the 
Tournament Fund: 
 
Steve Boggus  Mike Davis  Doug DiRuscio Fred Hawkins 
Jack Kreidler   Jack Neitzel  Bob Wikse 
  
If you have any tournament related questions please email me at keystone@starstream.net. 
 
 
Auditor’s note:  During the audit, only one minor error was found on SRI’s posting of RGC’s 
tournament money.  However, I strongly encourage you to track your winnings.  Once 
tournament money is posted to SRI’s books, it is then YOUR responsibility to check your 
account balances.  Bring any discrepancies to the attention of the pro shop staff immediately.  
Thanks! 
 
Doug Smith 
Tournament Bookkeeper 
Roseville Golf Club 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Handicapper’s Message 
 
 
Hello everybody, 
 
I have heard that there are concerns/questions in regards to Tournament 
Handicaps.  The Tournament Handicaps are based upon your best five of 
the last ten tournament rounds that you have played. Tournament 
Handicaps do not include the Rose Cup, Diamond tournaments or any other 
tournaments run by the pro shop of Diamond Oaks.  The Tournament 

Handicaps are updated every three tournament rounds and also prior to all our major 
tournaments. 
 
I also want to remind you that it is not too late to sign up for the Eclectic Tournament.  We have 
only had one tournament so far with 12 tournament dates (10 tournaments) including the three-
day 54 Hole Tournament yet to be played.  The cost is only $10!  You can sign up either by 
mail, dropping it off at the pro shop or via PayPal 
(http://www.rosevillegolfclub.com/schedule/2011/2011%20Tournament%20Schedule.htm).  You 
can also sign up on the day of the Masters Tournament (or any other tournament for 
prospective tournaments) by submitting payment with entry slip to Doug Smith, Tournament 
Bookkeeper. 
 
 
If you have any questions on either Handicap or Eclectic, please contact me at either 
handicapper@rosevillegolfclub.com or 782-3579. 
 
See ya, 
Gary A Krohn 
Handicap Chairman 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Rules Chairman 
 
 
            Rule 3-3 Doubt as to Procedure 

 

When you are in doubt as to how to proceed or you have doubt 

about whether you are entitled to relief, a second ball can be 

played.  Here is the key part of the Rule.  For the complete Rule, refer to your Rules of Golf 

book that you carry (?). 

 

“…After the doubtful situation has arisen and before taking further action  

The competitor MUST announce to his marker or a fellow competitor 

That he intends to play two balls and which ball he wishes to count if the 

Rules permit.” 

 

“The competitor must report the facts of the situation to the Committee 

before returning his scorecard.  If he fails to do so, he is disqualified.” 

 

Two more thoughts: 

Report to the Committee must be made even if the score with both balls is the same. 

This procedure applies only to stroke play, not match play. 

 
Dick Hunt 

Rules Chairman 

Roseville Golf Club  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                                                    

 

 

                                               Presents 

                                           44th Annual  

                                 David Oxley Junior 

                                       Memorial 

                                     Junior Golf  

                                     Tournament 

 
                      Open to Boys & Girls 8-17 years of age 

                        J.G.A.N.C. Premiere Points 
                                    Diamond Oaks Golf Course  
                                                     Roseville, California 

                                 JUNE 13, 2011 
                                       Free lunch 
                                                           Trophies 
                                                        Limited Field 
                                        Entry Fee includes Green fees 
………………………………………………………………………………………………  

                                                         ENTRY BLANK 
 

NAME_________________________________________BOY:______GIRL:_______ 

 

ADDRESS:___________________________________________________ 

 
E-MAIL ADDRESS:______________________________________ 
PHONE: (____)____-_________ AGE:____HDCP:____JGANC#________ 
 
                                          ENCLOSED ENTRY FEE 

                     Boys 16-17, 14-15, 12-13, Girls 15-17, 12-14, 18 HOLES- $25.00 

                        Boys 10-11, 9 & under; Girls 11 & under – 9 HOLES- $17.00 
 

              NO entries postmarked before April 15, 2011 will be accepted and 

                             NO entries will be accepted after May 27, 2011 

 

                                 Make checks payable to Roseville Golf Club 



 
 

                     RGC David Oxley Junior Golf Contribution 
                                                                              (Monday, June 13, 2011)    
                                                             

NAME:            ____________________________________________________________________ 

 
  

Phone Number:   _____________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

E-Mail Address: _________________________________________________________                               

 
 

AMOUNT ENCLOSED   $____________  
 
You may use Pay Pal after April 1, 2011 or  
Mail check or money order to: 
Roseville Golf Club, PO Box 248, Roseville, CA. 85678 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                 
 

April 21
st
 Open Meeting 

Legends & Heroes 

Diamond Oaks 

 

6:30 PM 

 
 
 
                          
 
 
 
 



            Twilight League Sign Up Meeting 
                      April 6th at 6:00 PM 
         Legends & Heroes @ Diamond Oaks 
 
 
 
 

RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY 
 
 

NAME OF EVENT ____________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

DATE   PLAYED  ___________________                               GHIN # _________________________ 

 
  

PLAYERS NAME  _____________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

REQUEST TO PLAY WITH  _________________________________________________________                               

 
 

AMOUNT ENCLOSED   $____________ TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES / NO 

 

  

RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY 
 
 

NAME OF EVENT ____________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

DATE   PLAYED  ___________________                               GHIN # _________________________ 

 
  

PLAYERS NAME  _____________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

REQUEST TO PLAY WITH  _________________________________________________________                               

 
 

AMOUNT ENCLOSED   $____________ TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES / NO 

 
 
            
 
 



 
 
 
 

                                                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 


